Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

In the matter of the Tariff filing of Sprint 

)


Missouri, Inc. d/b/a Sprint to Modify Rates in
)
Case No. IT-2004-0226

Accordance with Sprint’s Price Cap Regulation
)
Tariff No. JI-2004-0612

Pursuant to Section 392.245, RSMo 2000.

)


Statement of Staff

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and in response to issues raised at the January 13, 2004 Commission agenda discussion, states:

In this tariff filing, no rates are being changed that are charged to customers. Only “maximum allowable prices” (characterized by some parties as “phantom rates”) on Sprint’s “Schedule of Maximum Allowable Rates” that are not being charged to customers are being changed.  In its Staff Response to Commission Order Directing Filing of January 12, 2004, for those services where Staff indicated “Increase – (Not to Customers)” (Appendix A), Staff was referring to changes to the “phantom” maximum allowable prices. These “maximum allowable prices” are not being charged to competitors or end-user companies.

WHEREFORE, the Staff provides this Statement for the Commission’s consideration.
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